PRIME ENGINEERING, INC.

Memo

DATE:

October 2, 2018

TO:

Sarah Porter

FROM:

Rich Rheaume

RE:

DPI COMMENTS ON

BARTLETT STREET DRIVEWAY

The following are our responses to the DPI comments on the proposed Bartlett Street driveway.

Comment #1:

Water and sewer permits must be obtained from DPI.

Response:

No water and sewer use is proposed in New Bedford. In the future, when it is determined what development will occur in Acushnet, the

developer will apply for sewer and water connections.

Comment #2:

The roadway should be labeled as "private way".

Response:

The proposed driveway has been labeled "private way" on the revised

plans.

Comment #3:

The stormwater from the driveway should be collected and treated

using curbing and catch basins.

Response:

The requested curbing and catch basins have been added to the proposed driveway. The stormwater treatment will be installed as part of the sewer extension permit once the scope of work in Acushnet is

determined.